
 
 

 
PCOC 2011-12 INDIVIDUAL MEMBERSHIP CONTEST 

 
 

CONTEST RULES 
 
 
 

At each of the next three Board of Directors meetings (December 2011, March 2012 & June 2012 
the PCOC member who signs up the most members between each meeting will win $250.00 each. 
Recruitment numbers between each Board of Director meetings will reset to zero for the purpose 
of awarding the $250.00 at each meeting. Each new member will also generate a raffle ticket for 
the recruiting member and the winning ticket pulled at the Convention in June 2012 will win an 
additional $400.00. Lastly the recruiting member who signs up the most new members 
(cumulatively) by May 31, 2012 will win an additional $750.00.   
 
 
Should there be a tie in the number of members recruited, the person who recruits the most 
Regular Members shall be declared the winner. 
 

 Only newly recruited Regular and Supplemental members will qualify the recruiting member 
for the contest.  

 All new members recruited must pay for an entire year of PCOC membership regardless of 
when they join (no prorating or quarterly payments) in order to be counted as a “recruited 
member” for this contest’ purpose. Any credits will be carried into the next membership year. 

 A “new” member shall be considered an individual or company/person that has not been a 
PCOC member for the last 24 months prior to the start of the contest. 

 New members may be recruited under the 50% off Univar and Target promotion only if they 
have not been a member for at least 24 months and you (the recruiter) have checked with 
the PCOC office to ensure funds are still available. Target and Univar will pay 50% of a new 
member’s STATE DUES only. District dues must be paid in full. 

 An ongoing list of individuals will be kept at the PCOC office and published periodically in 
issues of the NewsBriefs. 

 Recruiting begins October 1, 2011 and will end on May 31, 2012. All applications must be 
postmarked by or received at the PCOC office no later than end of business on May 31, 
2012.  NO EXCEPTIONS. 

 Only PCOC Members may participate in this contest. 

 The winner will be announced in the July 2012 edition of the NewsBriefs. 

 MOST IMPORTANTLY: In order to be counted for a new member referral, you (the 
recruiter) MUST ensure that your name is written in the “Referred by” portion of the PCOC 
membership application. If you are not identified as the referral person when the application 
is submitted to the PCOC office, you will not receive credit for the referral. There will be no 
exceptions to this rule. Please make sure YOUR NAME, not a company name, is written 
on the application. 

 
 
These are the contest details and rules. Have fun and RECRUIT, RECRUIT, RECRUIT! Should 
you need applications, brochures, member benefits sheets, or just have any questions, give Bill 
Gaither, Director of Membership, a call at (916) 372-4363 or e-mail him at billgaither@pcoc.org. 
 
 


